
 

 

September 24, 2021    Lausanne, Switzerland 

 
ISU Four Continents Speed Skating Championships 

2022, Obihiro/Japan – cancellation 
 

 
The ISU was informed by the Japanese Skating Federation (JSF) of the cancellation of the ISU Four 
Continents Speed Skating Championships, that was scheduled to take place from January 28 – 30, 
2022 in Obihiro (JPN). 
 
Unfortunately, considering the complicated epidemic situation involving travel restrictions, 
quarantine requirements, safety concerns and logistical challenges, the organization of the event 
was extremely challenging. The Japanese Skating Federation and the Local Organizing Committee 
tried their best to find solutions but ultimately concluded that, regrettably, they are unable to 
organize and hold the 2022 ISU Four Continents Speed Skating Championships.   
 

The ISU regrets that the hosting of these Championships is no longer possible in Obihiro and thanks 
the Japanese Skating Federation for their      efforts and cooperation.  
 
The ISU Working Group in charge to monitor the Speed Skating season is currently evaluating viable 
options. Any Council follow-up action based on such evaluation will be published as soon as possible. 
 
Subscribe to the ISU Press Releases and Newsletter to receive the latest information from the ISU. 
 
 
About the International Skating Union 
The International Skating Union (ISU), founded in 1892, is the oldest governing international winter 
sport federation and the exclusive international sport federation recognized by the International 
Olympic Committee (IOC) administering the sports of Figure Skating (Single & Pair Skating and Ice 
Dance), Synchronized Skating, Speed Skating and Short Track Speed Skating worldwide. The 
objectives of the ISU are to regulate, govern, promote and develop its sports on the basis of 
friendship and mutual understanding between athletes. Currently three ISU disciplines are included 
in the Olympic Winter Games program (Figure Skating, Speed Skating and Short Track Speed 
Skating). For further information please visit isu.org. 
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